Church of the Nativity
Minutes of the Vest
June 20, 2023

Attending: Stephanie Allen, Bill Sena, Allison Martin, George Douglas, Perry Suk, Julian
McKimmon, Anne Stokes — Clerk, Mike Rhaney—Treasurer, Chuck Till

The meeting was convened in person at 7:02 pm.
The meeting began with a group reflection of Matthew 10:24-39
1. New Business

e Chuck Till presented data that pertains to Nativity's potential for growth. We are
in an area of growth, and that offers opportunities for reaching out.

e The vestry will not meet in July.

e November and December meetings will move up a week to avoid Thanksgiving
and Christmas conflicts.

e The Vestry retreat will go from Friday dinner on September 15 and Saturday
September 16, 9-12.

2. Old Business
Approval of May 2023 Meeting Minutes, deferred until next meeting.

3. Convention delegates will be voted by the Vestry electronically.

4. Financial Report: Giving is on or near budget, and expenses are below budget. Half
year giving statements will be sent out at the end of June. Our situation is healthy.

5. Rector's’ Report:
e Stephanie will be on vacation for three weeks in June-July. (Jun 26-Jul 17)
e Bradley will be on vacation for three weeks in July. (3-24)

6. Junior Warden
e Korean Baptist Church’s request to use part of our parking lot on Sundays has
been declined. Our lots are almost full on Sundays.
e A tree fell on the playground. Insurance will pay for half and church will be
responsible for the rest. The tree has been removed.
e There are Eagle Scouts lined up for more improvements to the Memorial Garden,
and donations of material

Adjournment 8:38

Respectfully submitted,
Anne Stokes
Clerk of the Vestry

The next Vestry meeting is scheduled for August 22, at 7 pm.






